
Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board Agenda 5 March 2003 

15. PROPOSED NEW RIGHT OF WAY NAME – RED ROCK LANE  
 

Officer responsible Author 
Environmental Services  Manager Bob Pritchard,     DDI 941 8644 

Corporate Plan Output:  Subdivisions 

 
 The purpose of this report is to obtain the Board’s approval to one new right of way name.  Right of 

way name approvals are delegated to Community Boards.  
 
 It is important that approved names do not duplicate or be similar to existing names.  

 
The Council and NZ Post have checked the name submitted for duplication. 

 
59-93 Bay View Road  R & C Meyers and ORS Ferrymead Ward 

  
 An existing right of way serves thirteen properties at 25,45 and 59-93 Bay View Road.  The right of way 

is formed and sealed.  The owners of the properties have experienced difficulties with delivery drivers 
finding their properties, and relief post staff have difficulty locating letterboxes.  The owners also 
believe that naming the right of way will provide their properties with their own identity.  The name 
proposed by all the owners for the right of way is Red Rock Lane.  The lane sits on the site of the old 
quarry from which the red rock, readily seen in Sumner and Redcliffs was extracted.  At the entrance 
to the lane sits a very large red rock, which is used to locate the lane.  The proposed name is 
considered appropriate and will not be confused with any existing names presently in use. 

 
 Staff 
 Recommendation : That the Board approve the name Red Rock Lane for the above right of way. 
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  That the recommendation be adopted. 


